## Eugene Airport Passenger Facility Charge Program Summary of Proposed PFC Projects

Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) Application to Impose and Use – Supplemental Consultation

The Eugene Airport (EUG) is currently processing a new PFC Application. In accordance with 14CFR 158.23 of the Passenger Facility Charge regulation, EUG provides notice of a consultation meeting with the air carriers serving EUG. Legislation requires that information on the program be conveyed to the airlines and that the airlines respond to the Airport, in writing, acknowledging receipt of the required notice.

The consultation meeting has been set for April 3, 2019 at 8:00 AM local time (Pacific) at the EUG Administration Office located at 28855 Lockheed Dr., Eugene, OR 97402. If airlines choose to participate by phone or choose to submit written comments in lieu of attending the meeting, we will provide those comments to the FAA.

Action Item: Agree / Disagree

**Project Name:** SRE Runway Broom

Project Description: Acquisition of 16' broom and carrier vehicle.

Project Justification: SRE equipment identified through predesign consultations required to maintain Part 139 safety requirements. Current broom is over 20 years old and requires significant maintenance. Broom would increase capacity for removing debris from the runway and taxiways reducing impacts of weather on passenger movement and safety.

Proposed Project Budget: PFC \$ 562,223

Total \$ 562,223

Action Item: Agree / Disagree

Project Name: SRE Loader/Snow Blower

Project Description: Acquisition of Front End Loader with Snow Blower attachment.

Project Justification: SRE equipment identified through predesign consultations required to maintain Part 139 safety requirements. Equipment will be used to clear debris during winter events from ramp and apron and disperse drifts and berms further from runways and taxiways to improve safety and movement on the airfield.

Proposed Project Budget: PFC \$ 407,781

Total \$ 407.781